## Regular Monthly Meeting April 12, 2001

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors, was held on Thursday, April 12, 2001, 6:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the sewer fund bills.

Supervisor Wehr stated that there would not be a clean up day this year, clean up day will now be done every other year.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Sam Garver, stated that culvert needs replaced on Dean Drive, berms and roadway is in need of repair, Mr. Garver also requested that speeders be watched on Rt 65 and in the school zone.

Mr Rocco Argrio, asked the status of the repair work on Woodland Drive and Jenny Lane and could something be done about the signs along Rt 65.

Mr Oran Allen, asked if the traffic signals could be retimed and staggered on Rt 65 at the intersection of Old Princeton and Savannah Road.

Mr Paul Klabon, asked if something could be done about the building near the entrance of Woodland Hills.

Mr Dave Kushner, asked about the repair work to be done on Woodland Drive and Jenny Lane, and if storm water drainage on these roads could also be addressed.

Mr Bob Montineri, also stated his concern over the condition of Woodland Drive and Jenny Lane.

Mr Steve Koury, Thanked the supervisors for the speed limit signs in Woodland Hills, and offered his driveway to the Police Department to run traffic.

Mr Art Hairhogger, asked how the roads in Woodland Hills would be repaired, and stated that the pipe that runs across Old Princeton Road is plugged up, and is the sewer line on Aiken Road complete.

a admiraci Genta.